SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE 121st ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 6th MAY 2015 IN SEER GREEN BAPTIST CHURCH
Present:

Cllr D Scourfield (Chairman), Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr J Holder,      
Cllr O Davison-Oakley Cllr T Norton and Cllr J Richardson.




In attendance: 
Mr S Patel, Mr T Harding and Liz Bates (Clerk)

Apologies: 


Cllr M Thomas
1. Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the 120th Annual Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 7th May 2014 were approved.  Proposed by Cllr C Hughes, seconded by Cllr J Forsaith.

2. Chairman’s Report
Chairman, Cllr Scourfield reviewed the activities of the Parish Council during the year ended 31st March 2015.
Key activities during the past year:-
· Path completed in Green Meadow despite some late opposition.

· Highly commended in Bucks Best Kept Village (BKV) competition.

· Jubilee Hall, healthy finances, continued improvements and progress re freehold.

· Planning, continued to monitor and protect Green Belt. Village circularisation re CDC plans.

· Installation of new accounts software which will be of great benefit in future.

· Meetings moved to new and better venue.

· Informative newsletters

· Ongoing work and expense on tree issues during high winds.

· War memorial bedded in and successful Remembrance service

· A full council again and welcome to Councillor Norton and Councillor Holder

· However we await the Bucks County Council response to our suggestions on speeding/parking issues in the village.

Future:-

· Further Green Meadow equipment improvements, headed by Councillor Thomas.

· Replaced one of the older street lights and more planned in the future.

· Neighbourhood plan in early stages. Thanks to the sub-committee.
· Taking over devolved responsibilities for verges etc, and more to come.
· Continued support from LAF for our projects. Station footpath and holly control in Green Wood this year.

· Finances remain in good order despite higher expenditure on above projects

Thank you:-
Thank you for all the support of the following Councillors and we are glad to be up to strength again:- 

· Cllr Thomas, vice chair and continuing Green Meadow work, with best wishes for Chair.

· Cllr Forsaith, filling in as treasurer, Jubilee Hall and neighbourhood plan and other suggestions.

· Cllr Hughes for extensive tree work, Green Meadow and other areas, including village tidying and BKV help. 

· Cllr Anderson who monitors and looks after the recreation ground and encouraged spiking, weed killing etc.

· Cllr Davison-Oakley for contributions re Jubilee Hall and school contacts and many helpful ideas and suggestions.

· Cllr Richardson for devolved services and on neighbourhood plan.

· Cllr Norton for taking over Planning since joining and neighbourhood plan work.

· Cllr Holder for her work throughout village, especially with and for children.

· Above all the Clerk who continues to give us all and the village a great service

That concludes the report and hope you all have got as much satisfaction as myself in serving the village.  I look forward to continuing to serve as treasurer again and I wish Cllr Thomas every success as Chair.

3. Financial Statement

A financial report (provided by the new financial software package) was presented by the Chairman which provides a breakdown of Council income and expenditure.  The Chairman gave an explanation of the accounts. The Financial Report, which showed a small surplus, was approved.


4. Chairman’s Community Award 2015
The Chairman recognised Jane Smith for her dedicated service to the community in Seer Green.  The nomination was received from Clare Newton, who wrote “Jane, supported by her husband, David, is a powerhouse of enthusiasm and energy for music in the village and wider community.  Over the years, she has set up 2 village choirs (totalling 100 people); inspired school children; and more recently founded the Beaconsfield Festival of Choirs.  She is committed to encouraging singing for everyone.”  A Community Award certificate and £50 gift voucher will be presented shortly at a joint Choir meeting.  (Action –Cllr Scourfield, Clerk)
5. Any Other Business. The Chairman was thanked by the Councillors and the Clerk for his excellent service to the community in Seer Green.  The Chairman had been responsible for many successful improvements in the village including the War Memorial and it was noted that he had done a “fantastic job”.
Election of Officers

a)  Chairman:   The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Thomas, (proposed by Cllr Scourfield and seconded by Cllr Norton).  Cllr Thomas consented to take on the position of Chairman.
b)  Vice-Chairman:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Norton, (proposed by Cllr Scourfield and seconded by Cllr Hughes), Cllr Norton consented to take on the position of Vice Chairman.

c)  Treasurer/FO:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Scourfield, (proposed by Cllr Hughes and seconded by Cllr Norton), Cllr Scourfield consented to take on the position as Treasurer/Financial Officer. 
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